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Ascension Evangelical Lutheran Church 

www.ascensionmoorhead.org      www.wels.net 

Dear Members and Friends of  

Ascension: 

I had the honor and privilege 

of attending the 64th Biennial Conven-

tion of the WELS last month.  The 

convention was held at Luther Prep, 

one of our two synod prep schools, 

located in Watertown, WI, July 30 

through August 4.  I was a pastoral 

delegate for the Dakota/Montana Dis-

trict.  On Monday, before the conven-

tion started, Darlene and I had the op-

portunity to visit our synod’s new 

headquarters, the Center for Mission 

and Ministry, located in Waukesha, 

WI.  We took a brief tour of the build-

ing as Darlene had never been there 

before.  Trust me; these new headquar-

ters are much nicer than the old Synod 

Office Building in Milwaukee that I 

visited many times when I was on the 

Mission Board.  Afterward we went to 

our Northwestern Publishing House in 

Milwaukee.  If you ever get the oppor-

tunity, visit our Center for Mission and 

Ministry and NPH.  You will not be 

disappointed.   

  The convention was a busy 

few days, even though there was noth-

ing of any controversy.  Opening ser-

vice was at St. Mark’s on Monday 

evening.  Each day then start at 7:00 

AM with breakfast, meetings by 8:00 

AM, and each day concluded with fel-

lowship at 9:00 PM.  Some evenings 

committees were still meeting well 

after 9:00.  Each day was packed with 

speakers, presentations, and reports.   

 I was on committee # 13 and 

we covered Special Ministries, Adult 

Discipleship, and Youth and Family 

Ministry.  Our work was fairly easy.  

We did have four submitted memorials 

to consider, but after discussion we did 

not forward any resolutions to the con-

vention floor.  Special ministries in-

clude our ministry to WELS members 

serving in the military, prison ministry, 

Jesus Cares, and several others.  Both 

Adult Discipleship and Youth and 

Family Ministry have been approved 

at previous conventions to have a full 

time director.  Neither have one now.  

For now, our synod has been calling 

for a director to oversee both Adult 

Discipleship and Youth and Family 

Ministry.   

Pastor Jonathan Hein presented an in-

depth demographic study of our synod.  

After peaking at 420,000 souls in 

1990, WELS has decreased in the 

number of souls by over 9%.  Four 

items were identified as contributing 

factors to this decline:  1) Families are 

having fewer children; 2) The number 

of WELS members dying and going to 

heaven is increasing; 3) It has become 

increasingly difficult to retain mem-

bers, especially younger members; 4) 

Fewer people living in rural areas.  

This isn’t all bad news.  WELS has 

never had a big presence in the largest 

cities.  Also, many other main-stream 

denominations have seen much greater 

declines since 1990 than WELS.  

While some of these demographics are 

out of our control, the commission is 

looking at way we can address these 

things.   

 We did officially welcome 

three new Lutheran Church bodies into 

our fellowship.  Each church body had 

a representative who spoke at the con-

vention.  Rev. Dr. Kebede Yigezu 

spoke for the Lutheran Church of Ethi-

opia (LCE); Rev. Titus Tse spoke for 

the South Asia Lutheran Evangelical 

Mission (SALEM) in Hong Kong; and 

two pastors from the East Asia Luther-

an Synod in China.   

First vice president, Rev. James Hueb-

ner, was re-elected to a four year term.  

Recording secretary, Rev. Robert 

Pasbrig was also re-elected to a four 

year term.  Synod president and sec-

ond vice president will be elected at 

the next synod convention.  The next 

synod convention will be in 2019.  

Martin Luther College in New Ulm, 

MN will host the next synod conven-

tion.  If you ever get a chance to attend 

a synod convention, either as a dele-

gate or as a visitor -- do it! 

In Christ’s service, 

Pastor Lloyd Schlomer 

  www.facebook.com/AscensionMoorhead  
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The September 2017 GPLHS update will be posted on the bulletin board in the Narthex. 

 

 

 

 

 

The ’17-’18 Sunday School year 

will begin on September 10th, the 

Sunday after Labor Day weekend.  

Classes for all ages will be available.  

While Bible study goes year around, 

SS will take a summer break.  On 

September 10th, we will also have a 

potluck meal after the SS and Bible 

study hour.   

CONTINUE TO SAVE! 
 

Please continue to place the following items in the narthex: 
¶ Labels for Education (cut on dotted line)       
¶ Box Top for Education (cut on dotted line) 
¶ Coke Rewards (codes on caps and/or boxes) 

¶ Cash Wise points found on bottom of receipts  
Thank You and God’s Blessings! 

***ADVENT BY CANDLELIGHT*** 

There will be an Advent by Candlelight (ABC) interest meeting on Sunday, September 17th after 
church. Ascension will be tentatively hosting ABC on December 3rd.  

Please mark your calendars for this special event you will not want to miss. 

This is an opportunity for women, 10 and older, to set aside the hustle and bustle of holiday  

preparations and focus our hearts on the birth of Christ.  

Come enjoy delicious food, fellowship, beautiful music and a candlelit room. 
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Lutheran Mobile Clinic (CAMM) 
Lilongwe, Malawi 
August, 2017  

 
òAnd if anyone gives even a cup of cold water to 
one of these little ones because he is my disci-
ple, I tell you the truth, he will certainly not 

lose his reward.ó Matthew 10:42 

Greetings from the warm heart of Africa, 

I have been Clinic Administrator at Luther-
an Mobile Clinic for about 8 and a half 
months.  As you might expect, these 
months have been filled with 
òfirstsó.  This is my first visit to Africa, 
and the first time I have driven an ambu-
lance.  For the first time, I shook the hand 
of a real òchiefó (chief of Suzi, one of our 
clinic sites), and have eaten lemons, ba-
nanas and papaya from trees in the 
yard.  I was the soloist in a concert at the 
German Ambassadorõs residence, and ac-
tually uttered the words òI miss the DMVó, 
when I stood in line for 5 days and ducked 
out of the way of a fist fight to get my 
Malawian driverõs license.  One of the 
most memorable of all of the òfirstsó so 
far, though, is my first visit to an orphan-
age. 

When my friend Mindy Holtz (Missionary 
John Holtzõs wife) asked if I wanted to go 
to hold and feed babies at a local orphan-
age I briefly paused.  You see, Iõd never 
been to an orphanage before and I was 
very nervous about what I would 
see.  Sadly, I was worried about how I 
would handle seeing little children in dis-
tressful circumstances.  What will I do if 
the children arenõt well cared for, or 
theyõre ill or they cry nonstop?  What if 
the building is so dilapidated that I canõt 
bear to walk away and leave the children 
there?    

When youõre asked to step outside of your 
comfort zone, does your head swirl with 

uncertainties and anxiety?  Mine certainly 
did.  Itõs probably pretty normal, but the 
devil just loves it.  Satan wants us to be 
completely absorbed in ourselves and our 
feelings and how much of our time and 
our energy these things will take.  But 
God strategically places each of us and 
gifts each of us with the time, treasures 
and talents that He intends each of us to 
use for His glory and in service to those he 
places around us.  And He promises that 
He knows our limits and wonõt send more 
than we can bear (1 Cor. 10:13). 

At the Crisis Nursery (a Christian orphan-
age), I saw that the children were fed, 
clothed, clean and pretty good at interac-
tion.  The building was clean and fairly 
well maintained.  Each child had his or 
her own crib and there were a few toys to 
play with and a few books to read.  When 
it was time to go, the children cried, 
which means they are able to con-
nect.  The staff called the children by 
name and seemed happy to be working 
there.  The biggest challenge of the visit 
was deciding which child to hold next!   

Yes, there have been many òfirstsó in 
these last 8 and a half months, some of 
which have taken me outside my comfort 
zone (like getting my Malawian driverõs 
license).  Some experiences are docu-
mented by photos, Facebook posts or 
journal entries.  My experiences volun-
teering at Crisis Nursery yield a different 
return.  You see, the return comes in 
smiles, giggles and hugs from some of Je-
susõ little lambs! 

        Your sister in Christ, 

          Amanda Artz, Clinic 
Administrator 

            Lutheran Mobile Clinic, Malawi 

If there is information you would like included in the monthly newsletter, please either drop a note in Trisha 
Dominguez’s mailbox or send an e-mail to: newsletter@ascensionmoorhead.org 

***All information for the October newsletter is due September 18th*** 


